[image: image1.png]


Jacqueline Ludorf
                                                                        


505 Park Avenue, Suite 620 

Chair                       






New York, N.Y. 10022-1106

                                                             


           


(212) 758-4340

Latha Thompson                                                                     

(212) 758-4616 (Fax)


District Manager
                                                                                    

www.cb8m.com - Website
 

                                                                                                info@cb8m.com - E-Mail


The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8
Youth & Education Committee Meeting

The Hunter School for Social Work, 129 East 79th Street, Room 1010
June 15, 2010 at 7:00 PM

Community Board Members (Present): Jim Clynes, Lorraine Johnson, Judy Schneider, M. Barry Schneider, Patrick Stewart, Debbie Teitelbaum
Community Board Members (Excused): Lori Boris, Deidre Breslin, George Fuchs, Helene Simon 
Public Member (Excused): Lori Levin 
Total Attendance: 23
A. Discussion of Parent Participation on re-zoning at Community Education Council District 2 (CECD2) 
Re-zoning for schools is going to be the biggest issue to hit Community District 8 next year.  We will have a new school in September with students & principal but no zone, a school that may be moving to a larger facility that means the zone could have more children, schools that are grossly over crowded and the possibility of one school moving out of a building allowing more space in that building and one school where the second school already moved out.  Therefore, after a thorough discussion of this issue, the following resolution was passed:

WHEREAS, at present elementary and middle schools on the Upper East Side are overcrowded due to the increased residential development without sufficient planning for additional public school services accompanying the increased growth of families, and

WHEREAS, PS 267 was recently created and will have a permanent home at 213 East 63rd Street, when  PS 59 moves to its permanent facility on East 56th Street between 2nd and 3rd Avenues, and

WHEREAS, the Department of Education (DOE) will likely submit re-zoning proposals to the CECD2 for consideration for fall 2011, and

WHEREAS, the rezoning proposals presented for fall 2010 were submitted to the CECD2 in November 2009, and

WHEREAS, the response of the parents to these proposals was overwhelmingly negative, and

WHEREAS, parental involvement and community involvement is essential to the rezoning process, 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that in order to facilitate the CECD2 working more closely with the parent representatives of CD8 in the upcoming re-zoning of the CD8 schools, Community Board 8 strongly recommends that the CECD2 Zoning meetings, which focus on CD8 issues should utilize a format in which one representative from each zoned elementary school (a total of 7) and PLUS should be able to participate in an interactive manner.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED Community Board 8 strongly urges CECD2 to modify its rules to allow for the presence of a public member to serve on the zoning Committee, that member to be selected by the parent representatives from CD8 and who will disseminate information to CD8.
VOTE: 6-0-0 ( Yes-Clynes, Johnson, J. Schneider, B. Schneider, Stewart, Teitelbaum)
B. Update on 2nd Teacher/Aid in the classroom.
As per Council Member Garodnick: The Department of Education (DOE) and the United Federation of Teachers (UFT) announced an agreement to allow Parent Teacher Associations (PTAs) to hire supplemental staff in public schools during the 2010-11 school year.  In 2009, the DOE had informed public school principals that any aids hired would have to be DOE employees, ending an existing practice which had allowed PTAs to hire staff through independent fundraising. Recently, the DOE and the UFT agreed to extend this agreement for another school year, while all parties concerned look for a permanent solution.
C. Update on the new PS 267 located in PS 158 Building
Principal McEvoy said she would have her first meeting with parents at the end of June to discuss curriculum and teachers, as was done with PS 151.  At that time the Gifted & Talented acceptances will be done and she will have a nucleus of parents whose children will be attending the school in the fall. 
D. PS 59 and Art and Design High School had their ground breaking ceremony on Friday, May 21. The two schools will be built first, as well as the retail space on 57th Street containing Whole Foods.  The Schools and stores are expected to be open by September 2012.
Assemblyman Bing has been significantly involved in ensuring that this project came to fruition, including authoring legislation signed into law in 2009 to expedite the project, helping to secure a commercial tenant, and working with all parties involved to overcome major obstacles along the way.

East Side Middle School is having its ribbon cutting ceremony on Friday, June 18.  The school moved to its new location over Memorial Day Weekend.

E. Discussion of retention of the G&T program at Roosevelt Island School PS 217
The DOE had announced that it would not be continuing this program at PS 217 for September Kindergarteners.  Therefore children qualifying for Kindergarten G&T did not list this school as a choice.  Last week there was a meeting on RI with Assemblyman Kellner and Council Member Lappin, Elizabeth Rose of the DOE, parents and PS 217 PTA representatives. Since that meeting the DOE has said that it will offer a G&T Kindergarten to District 2 and District 30 (in Queens) parents, if they can get 18 parents to sign up by June 25.  The Principal of PS 217 has also committed to keep the G&T program running out of her budget even if there are not 18 children in the class.  The current kindergarten class started with 14 children. 1 from Manhattan and balance from RI and Queens.  Next year the 1st grade class has 20 students so far, 3 from Manhattan and the balance from RI and Queens.  The PS 217 PTA is helping Queens Parents with the appeals process if they signed up for another G&T but now want to go to PS 217.  They will be able to keep their current seat while going through the appeal process. 

We also believe that one of the reasons for the DOE action was the overcrowding of the middle schools in District 2.  If the Queens parents send their children to PS 217 they would automatically be eligible to go to District 2 Middle School.  The lack of middle school space is another major item with which the DOE is going to have to deal. After a thorough discussion of this issue, the following resolution was passed:
WHEREAS, in September 2009 the DOE established a Gifted and Talented (G&T) program at PS217 on Roosevelt Island, starting with Kindergarten, and

WHEREAS, the students attending this new G&T program were drawn from Manhattan, Roosevelt Island and Queens, and

WHEREAS, there are enough students from Queens District 30 that are eligible and would like to attend the Roosevelt Island G&T program, but were not given the option, and

WHEREAS, the DOE did not give the G&T program on Roosevelt Island enough time to take hold in the educational community before deciding to close it down, and

WHEREAS, transportation to school during this year and the beginning of next year may have been seen as a problem by some parents, due to the closure of the Tram for an indefinite amount of time, 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that Community Board 8 strongly recommends that the DOE keep the G&T program on Roosevelt Island.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that Community Board 8 strongly recommends that the DOE make the G&T program on Roosevelt Island a CITYWIDE School, thereby allowing the students to apply to any middle school for which they are eligible. 
VOTE: 6-0-0 ( Yes-Clynes, Johnson, J. Schneider, B. Schneider, Stewart, Teitelbaum)
F. Recap of Internet Safety Forum from Last month
Jim gave a recap of the forum and stated the information was so timely we may try to do this again a year from next September.  The DOE has just announced that they will be sending home to all middle school children a set of 4 CD disks on internet safety, which can be viewed at home with the parents.
G. Future Agendas—No Meetings in July and August


September: Permanent home of PS 151; Waitlist Report; Re-zoning update
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

James G. Clynes and Judith E. Schneider

Co-Chairs Youth and Education Committee
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